
 
 
 
 
 
 

     Thursdays at 6:00pm 
Sundays at 8:00am & 9:30am  

 

 

 

 

 

 
Dear Saints of Our Savior’s: 
 
When Jesus arrived at the tomb of his good friend 
Lazarus, who had just died, He wept. Some who saw 
it said, “See how He loved him!” Others said, “Could 
not He who opened the eyes of the blind man also 
have kept this man from dying?” 
 
That’s often how we think of Jesus, don’t we? “What 
have you done for me lately?” 
 
Don’t be a fair-weather friend of Jesus. He weeps 
because of sin and death. He weeps because of you. 
 
But He also weeps for you because He loves you! 
You, who are caught in the cycle of sin and death. 
See how He loves you by dying for your sin and guilt. 
Because Jesus loved you by suffering and dying for 
you, He knows your sin and suffering now and He 
does something about it. He conquers death by 
rising from the grave alive and in so doing opens the 
kingdom of heaven to all who believe in Him. He 
continues to distribute His forgiveness, life and 
salvation to us through the means of grace so that 
we have His promised love today. 
 
  
The Lord be with you! 
 
+ Pr. Schulz 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
SUNDAY SCHOOL RESUMES 

 
 
Our Savior’s Sunday school 
will start classes on Sunday, 
September 9th at 9:15am.  
Look for registration 
information in the mail! 

 
 

CEP Parent Orientation 
Meeting 

 
A special CEP Orientation will be 
held on Wednesday, 
September 5th at 6:00 p.m.  
This meeting is MANDATORY 
for all students and at least one 
parent must be present before your child can start 
CEP on September 12th.  At this meeting you will 
meet individually with your child’s CEP teacher and 
review the class requirements for your child’s grade.  
Also, the 2018-2019 handbook will be distributed.  
All information forms will be sent out to all CEP 
homes in mid-August.   
 
In addition to the evening meeting, we are planning 
a special presentation for all 5th graders and new 
students at the 10:30 a.m. service on Sunday, 
September 9th.  During the service Pastor will ask 
all 5th grade students and any new students to come 
forward to receive their 'Faith Alive' Bible and 
Luther's Small Catechism. Following a blessing of the 
Bibles and catechisms, the Board of Christian 
Education will distribute the books to all students.  
These tools will be used through all four years of 
CEP. 
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Ladies’ Night Out 
 
On August 15, we will go to Deo's, 417 E. Mill Street, 
Plymouth.  It was formerly De O'Malley's.  There is 
parking in the rear as well as on the street.  We will 
start a little later to allow time for travel times.  We 
will be gathering at 6 PM and eating at 6:30 PM.  If 
anyone would like a ride, please call Clara Murphy at 
457-2658. 
 
 
 
 
 

Pastoral Acts: 
 
Funerals 
 
Mrs. Bernetta Mihelnik 
Age:  95 
Died: June 15, 2018 
Laid to Rest:  June 21, 2018 
 
Mr. Wayne Siefert 
Age: 87 
Died: June 27, 2018 
Laid to Rest: July 3, 2018 
 
Mr. Theodore Mosch 
Age:  80 
Died:  July 3, 2018 
Laid to Rest:  July 7, 2018 
 
Baptism 
 
Gabriella Rose Kinch 
Daughter of Devon Kinch and Hailey Booth 
July 15, 2018 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 
Rummage Sale, 2018 

 
We need your donations!  Please continue to gather 
items.  Currently we are sorting and pricing every 
Monday morning from 9 to Noon.  All are welcome 
to come down to assist in the effort.  As a reminder, 
we cannot take computers, large appliances such as 
refrigerators, car seats, or items containing Freon 
like dehumidifiers.   
 
Mark your calendars to help at the rummage sale 
too.  The actual sale dates are Friday, October 12 
from 1 PM to 5 PM and Saturday, October 13, from 
9 AM to 3 PM with packing to follow for Neat Repeats 
to pick up in the afternoon.   The actual setting up 
of the rummage sale will take place the days prior to 
the selling dates.  We will need many, many hands 
throughout the week.  The more people the better.  
For students needing National Honor Society hours, 
we are happy to fill out the required forms for you.  
If you are unable to deliver items to church during 
the normal office hours or need assistance getting 
things to church, please call Clara Murphy at 457-
2658 or Mike Feudner at 287-3354.  We are hoping 
you can save your furniture for delivery the week of 
the sale, but if that does not work we will try to 
accommodate you earlier.  So clean your closets, 
drawers, attics, and basements for items for the 
sale! 
 

Food Pantry  
 

We are currently 
looking for the 
following items for 
our food pantry:  
laundry detergent, 
dish soap, 
shampoos, 
conditioners, hand soap, toilet paper, paper towels, 
tooth paste, cereals, peanut butter, tuna, fruit and 
vegetables.  All other non-perishable items are 
always in need.  We appreciate your willingness to 
donate items to the food pantry.  Any member who 
needs assistance can contact the church office to 
arrange a time to get items 
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NOTES FROM 
THE PARISH 
NURSE 

 
Dear Friends in Christ: 
 
I hope you are all enjoying the summer with all the 
activities that occur during this season. 
 
Some health tips to reduce soreness after exercise. 
 
Start easy, especially if you haven’t exercised in a 
while.  Start with a 5-10 minute walk.  Start with 
limited practice swings instead of a full match if you 
haven’t played tennis for a while.  For strength 
training, start with weights you can easily life 12 to 
15 times. 
 
Increase slowly.  Follow the 10% rule.  If you walk 
briskly for 20 minutes a day, walk 22 minutes each 
day the following week.  In 5 weeks, you’ll be up to 
30 minutes a day.  Same goes for strength training. 
 
Listen to your body.  Adapt your exercise routine to 
the needs of your changing body. 
 
Use proper technique and equipment.  Take lessons, 
wear properly fitting equipment and appropriate 
shoes. 
 
Warm up and cool down.  Perform light movements 
to help muscles adjust to activity, and end sessions 
with gentler movements. 
 
Mix up your routine.  Add variety to reduce the risk 
of overuse injury and to keep muscles prepared for 
trying something new or more challenging.  (Info 
from Mayo Clinic Health Letter, July 2018) 
 
Be safe, be healthy, be happy. 
 
Prayerfully submitted: 
 
Deb Kuitert, Parish Nurse 
 
Thank you for all your prayers, thinks are very slowly 
looking up. 
 
Blood Pressure screening:  August 5 
 
 

 

 
Membership Changes 

 
TRANSFER OUT 
 
Susan Fischer to Luther 
Memorial Lutheran 
Church, Sheboygan, WI 
Becky, Adam, Evan, Jordan, and Ryan Gonia to St. 
Paul Lutheran in Sheboygan Falls, WI 
 
RELEASED 
 
Jena Archer 
Nathan Archer 
Jon Beaudry 
Michael Fischer 
Megan Guenther 
Grant Langlois 
 
REMOVED 
 
Taylor Borgwardt 
Kristin Crane 
Kristin Gartman & Alexa Tejada 
Lauren Gartman, Elijah & Exavior Metzner 
Angel Kollmann & Destynee Conrardy 
Stephanie Letson 
Steve Moe 
 
 

 
 
 

June 2018 
 
Saludos en el nombre de nuestro Señor y Salvador 
Jesucristo. Greetings in the name of our Lord and 
Savior Jesus Christ! The Lord keeps working through 
the Hispanic Ministry in Sheboygan County. This 
month we have an average attendance of 23. Our 
Higuest attendance was 33. We also have an 
average of 12 communicants this month. Glory to 
God!!! Glory to God for bringing them!!!   
 
This month we have celebrated our Bilingual VBS 
having an attendance of 60 kids! Thanks be to God! 
What a joy was to have all these kids with us 
learning about Jesus! Also we counted with the help 
of 25 wunderful volunteers from the LCMS churches, 
including: Good Shepherd, St John Plymouth, 
Bethany Kohler, St Paul Falls, St Paul Sheboygan, 
Our Savior Sheboygan, The Hispanic Outreach and 
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community members. We want to give special 
thanks to all of them! Blessings to all of you, who 
are the hands and feet of Jesus. By the way, we 
already started to plan our 2019 VBS (Operation 
Artic). If you missed the chance to help this year you 
can help us next year! 
 
We have started Baptism classes. We have some 
candidates to be baptized. We are instructing the 
parents, sponsors and some of the candidates who 
are old enough to be instructed. Also we are 
planning to start teaching adult confirmation classes. 
We been having visitors who come to church 
regularly and have not been confirmed in the LCMS 
church. It’s about time to get them instructed and 
confirm in our faith.   
 
We continue to planning to teach ESL classes at 
Good Shepherd. This classes going to start in Fall 
and it’s going to be on Thursdays from 6:00 P.M. to 
8:30 P.M. WE NEED AT LEAST 4 VOLUNTEERS TO 
TEACH THE LESSONS. WE ALSO NEED 
VOLUNTEERS WHO CAN WATCH KIDS DURING 
THIS CLASSES AND BAKERS WHO CAN BAKE SOME 
GOODIES FOR THE KIDS. Let us know if you want 
to help. Thanks in advance! 
 
We continue to have our Spanish Divine Service at 
Good Shepherd on Sunday at noon. We continue to 
have our Bible classes at St Paul Sheboygan every 
Tuesday at 6:00 P.M. We continue to visit different 
places bringing portals of prayers and information 
about the ministry. 
 
Ordination / Installation Service 
 
What a joyous and beautiful day was for me June 
24, 2018!!! A day that I will never forget! I will never 
forget that day, first, because that was the day The 
Lord has separated for me to be ordained! Second, 
I will never forget that day, thanks to all the support 
received! Third, I will never forget that day because 
of the wonderful work done by the members of Good 
Shepherd Sheboygan and the Hispanic Outreach and 
one special member of Our Savior Sheboygan! 
Thanks to all of you who make that day so special 
and remarkable. May God richly bless all of you! 
  
Thanks for reading this letter! Thanks for your 
continuing support to OUR Hispanic Ministry! Thanks 
for partnering with us. Please continue to pray for 
us! 
 

Looking forward to what the Lord has for us in the 
coming months. 
Pictures from Vacation Bible School 
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Our Savior’s Lutheran Church – 452-4005 – oslcsheboygan@gmail.com – oslcsheboygan.com  

◄ Jul 2018 August 2018 Sep 2018 ► 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

   1  
 

2  
6:00pm Divine 
Service 

3  
 

4  
 

5  
7:30-9:30am Blood 
Pressure Screening 
8:00am Divine 
Service 
9:30am Divine 
Service 

6  
9:00am-12:00pm 
Rummage Sale Set 
Up 
6:30pm Board 
Meetings 

7  
 

8  
 

9  
6:00pm Divine 
Service 

10  
 

11  
 

12  
8:00am Divine 
Service 
9:30am Divine 
Service 

13  
9:00am-12:00pm 
Rummage Sale Set 
Up 
6:30pm Council 

14  
 

15  
6:00pm Ladies 
Night Out at Deo’s 
in Plymouth 

16  
6:00pm Divine 
Service 

17  
 

18  
 

19  
8:00am Divine 
Service 
9:30am Divine 
Service 

20  
9:00am-12:00pm 
Rummage Sale Set 
Up 

21  
 

22  
 

23  
6:00pm Divine 
Service 

24  
OFFICE CLOSED 

25  
 

26  
8:00am Divine 
Service 
9:30am Divine 
Service 

27  
9:00am-12:00pm 
Rummage Sale Set 
Up 

28  
 

29  
 

30  
6:00pm Divine 
Service 

31  
 

 

 


